MT. AIRV GARDEN CLUB--June 11, 1987

The June meeting of the Mt. Airy Garden Club was held in the
beautiful backyard garden of Joyce Meyers. There were 10 members
present. We were also joined by three guests, Nancy Torsani,
Ellen Murray and Dottie. Garrison.

Our special guest for the evening, Charmane Truesdell, the
District I Director, officiated at the installation service for
the officers for next vyear. Then, Peggy Martin began the
meeting. The minutes were approved as read. In the absence of
Julie Harrison there was not a treasurer’s report. Phyllis
Tucker read several thank you notes.

Civic Development--Peggy said that the geraniums have been
planted at the park entrance.

Horticulture--Jimmi Nell remarked that her topic for this
month was “Plants for Giving,” and our plant exchange tonight had
shown it more clearly than words.

Ann Williams asked for suggestions for programs for next
yvear and 1f there were any buyers for the Vision of Beauty
calendar.

We need volunteers for Arbor House for the summer months.
Jimmi Nell went in May. Also, people are needed to help with the
Capitol Gardener. Esther Neckere perhaps would be interested in
writing an article or two or doing some editing.

Ann Williams made a motion that we make a contribution of
$25.00 to Save the Bay. It was seconded by Marie White and
carried.

Marie talked about the decorating of the Surratt House for
the mock wedding and about their adventures during their trip to
collect materials the day before.

Peggy noted that Lynn Miller was taken to lunch at Rip’s by
several members.

Delicious refreshments were served by the hostess.



